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Open House this Saturday; 

Oct 22nd, 2011
 @ 0900
Continental Breakfast at 0800
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PROGRAM for Saturday, Oct 22nd, 2011

Chapter 175 Open House, Fly-In, Drive-in.  We anticipate aircraft arrivals to begin around 7:30 AM.   Presenters have information to share with visitors.  Flights for our adult guests will begin at 9:00 AM following the continental breakfast from 8-9 AM.  There will be no business meeting and the open house will end at 2:30.  

Vice-President's Corner

My Fellow Members:  We truly need your support for the upcoming Open House, fly-in, drive-in, fly-out event this coming Saturday, from officially scheduled from 8:00 AM to 2:30 PM.  There has always been a core of members that volunteer, or by default, carry the majority of tasks in making our membership meetings, programs, tasks, events, etc. successful.  This Saturday, I ask that we have the full membership "onboard".  As of Monday, Oct 17th, we have 5 aircraft/pilots willing to share a ride with our "adult eagles" on Saturday, three of which are not regular members.  God bless all of you for your assistance.

We have a big task.  We are representing EAA to the community and we need to make a grand entrance.  The interior of our facilities was painted last week to make a good showing. This event may not be perfect the first time around in that we don't have as much representation by other groups as we had hoped but we will have representatives from the experimental, sport, sailplane, helicopter, and general aviation aircraft communities, National Aviation Academy, Civil Air Patrol, Tampa Bay Soaring Society, MikeZ Sport Aviation,  Leading Edge Aviation, and Tampa Bay Aerosports.  Some aircraft will be coming from near and in one case, far, Tallahassee.  So, we will have a lot of aircraft parked behind the chapter house, and hopefully you will be bringing in your "invited" adults to fly-out.  A fly-out sheet will be stationed by the back door.  As pilots are ready to fly, check the table next to the back door and pick up your next adult for a flight.  We are requesting that pilots take one guest on each flight so as to personalize the experience.  Flights and seminars will begin at 9 AM following our continental breakfast. Sorry folks, but ther are no pancakes Saturday because of the expected volume of guests.  If it appears that any of the seminars are light on attendance, then please feel free to sit in to support out speakers.
I do need your further assistance in preparation of the facilities.  Last Saturday, two members graciously assisted me in cleaning our chapter house.  I will again open the chapter house Friday afternoon from 3PM to 7PM to allow any of ours invited vendors and speakers to set up displays.  It would also be a good time to give a "once over" cleaning before the event, so I invite you to participate, or just drop by to see if any help is needed.

Saturday I open our chapter doors at 6 AM in that I know of at least one pilot who will be there at 7 AM.  I will have breakfast laid out and you are welcome to join us as early as you can come.  We need to have a stellar representation of our Chapter and EAA to the all the community.  Be there to be good ambassadors.  I look forward to everyone's participation.

Steve Reisser, Vice President


	

	


EAA CHAPTER 175 MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES

DATE:  September 24, 2011

LOCATION:  EAA Chapter House, Tampa Executive Airport (KVDF)

ATTENDANCE:  19

Business Meeting

President Bud Yerly opened the meeting at 0900, thanking Art North for working with him this morning making breakfast---with some assistance from Steve Reisser, too.  

Minutes of the August meeting were approved as published in the September newsletter.  Treasurer Tom McLinskey brought the members up to date on the financials, noting Sun ‘n Fun paid the full $1,500 donation to the chapter for our Volunteer Kitchen service during the fly-in, despite the extraordinary expenses incurred from the storm.  Tom also said our loan with the Silver Lady group is current and electrical utility costs have been substantially reduced through monitoring of air-conditioning and hot water usage.  

Art said the Silver Lady has openings and to “spread the word”, but that recently two new members joined, including John Moody, “Father of the Ultralight Movement”.  

Bud called for a brief Board Meeting to immediately follow the membership meeting and turned to Vice President Steve Reisser to give the group an update on the Open House project.  

Steve began by noting we have fifteen prospective Adult Eagles so far.  He covered progress and plans for the day, including a continental light breakfast for simplicity rather than a full pancake sit-down style.  He went over the program for the day in detail, covering the activities, assignments and schedule to-date.  Organizations involved will include the CAP, FAA Safety Team, HCAA, National Aviation Academy, Leading Edge, Reliable Aviation, Women in Aviation, Mike Z Sport Aviation, Tampabay Aerosports and perhaps others.  Jeff Kaloostian’s aerospace students from Robinson High School with provide a basic “burgers and drinks” lunch.  And, of course, flights will be available for interested adult prospects.  Don Miller has generously offered to bring a crew in to do basic clean-up, landscaping, painting touch-up and so on and we’ll have a workday a week or two before the event.  Don will also provide several dozen custom t-shirts for participating guests and signage on the airport directing fly-in guests to our site.  Chapter members are encouraged to wear their EAA shirts.  A final run through of the chapter house will take place on Friday the 21st to make it ready.  The Open House itself will run from 0800 to 1430.  Members need to be on site starting at 0700 to help with set-ups.  All chapter members are needed to “turn out” in support of this event to assure its success.  Family members are encouraged to join in.

Steve and Leon Adelstone concluded the business meeting with a report of their trip to Denton, Texas---out in Leon’s Cherokee and back in his newly-acquired EuroFox.  

Program

Steve introduced Mitch York and Rob Smith with TECMAv, an organization inspired by AvSTEM, Inc., started some years ago by Grant Funk to use STEM (science, technology, engineering and math) to develop employable skills and promote independence among the native populations of rural Alaska.  Since so many of the villages are dependent upon aircraft for connection to the outside world, it was a natural to get the younger people involved.  

The same approach is being introduced by TECMAv (which is Spanish for STEM) in Ecuador, where much of the population lives in isolated villages, accessible only by jungle trails, rivers or airplane.  The concept is to make the natives less dependent upon outsiders by getting them involved in the transportation system that supports their villages.  Many of the teachers are part of the Wings of Mercy missionary group.  This is a primitive part of the world and missionaries have been killed in this area not long ago.  

Mitch and Rob presented a slide show of the remote village of Tonampare in the Amazon jungle where they taught TECMAv this past May to young people of the village, which is a primitive collection of huts and a few central buildings for meetings, school, etc.  There is no electricity, but they do have a generator for essentials and even charging cellphones.  One of the basic purposes of the program is to get teens interested in continuing their education so they can find purpose in the modern world.  Without this motivation, many see no reason to go to school, since their lives will forever consist of simple hunting and fishing.  And, like idle teens everywhere, they tend to get into trouble.  Approximately thirty students participated in the program.  

The TECMAv team brought school supplies, a radio-control aircraft, and a laptop with flight simulator and material to build simple balsa gliders.  Students learned about basic aeronautics and flew the simulator and r/c model until it crashed in the jungle when the controller malfunctioned.  The kids spent hours looking for it and brought it back to be repaired, unlike “city kids” who probably would have just gone to the store and bought another one.  A contest was held for the best glider performance in several categories and the students were encouraged to use their own creativity in designing their planes.  Awards were given for best design, longest flight and time aloft.  

Communication was in Spanish, the native language and broken English, so is was quite a “Tower of Babel”, but worked.  While designed for high school age youth, younger kids participated, too.  Some had to walk hours through the jungle to get to the program.  In the evenings, there were social programs, games, etc. and missionary witness.  

The program was so successful, the Ecuadoran government is backing it in other areas to encourage teens to stay in school or dropouts to come back.  This November, there will be a much larger weeklong program in Makuma involving 300 students.  Steve will fly to Ecuador to assist in this event.  
The meeting ended at 1010.   

Submitted by Gordon Knapp, Secretary


MUST READ
Sun ‘n Fun Fly-In Presentation to Civic Group

On October 14th, Gordon Knapp and Steve Reisser presented an overview of the Sun ‘n Fun Fly-In to a group of people interested in community betterment in the Hyde Park section of Tampa.  Typically, guest speakers to this weekly gathering are local or state politicians or community leaders.  In their presentation, Steve and Gordon emphasized the volunteer aspect of the fly-in and the number of programs it, along with the affiliated Florida Air Museum, provides to students, Scouts and adults throughout the year.  A brief video clip and detailed slide show program provided by Sun ‘n Fun enabled Steve and Gordon to give a comprehensive overview of the event.  Steve also spoke about the EAA Young Eagles program, touched quickly upon the TECMAv youth outreach in Ecuador, his involvement in creating an “on demand” charter operation and invited those at this Sun ‘n Fun presentation to our chapter Open House.

Note: If any chapter members have an opportunity to make a presentation to a local club or civic organization, Gordon has the video and slide program for the asking.
1. Click on below for news about one of my classroom students earning his private license…what getting young people involved in flying is all about:
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http://www2.tbo.com/news/community-news/2011/oct/18/3/menewso4-eyes-on-the-skies-ar-272445 
2. Now THIS is a flight simulator…any fighter pilots out there?!
http://www.popsci.com/technology/article/2011-10/new-flight-simulation-dome-offers-seamless-unobstructed-360-degree-views  
3. Here come the electrics!


http://www.popsci.com/technology/article/2011-10/nasa-awards-largest-prize-aviation-history-all-electric-super-efficient-aircraft 

For your flying, travel and maintenance needs visit:

Need a Flight Review?
Jim Piche Certified Flight Instructor Single & Multiengine. Call for more information 813-503-3926 pichejrbm@aol.com
AEROMECH Inc.
Quality Aircraft Parts & Supplies Lakeland Linder Regional Airport 3454 Airfield Drive West Lakeland, Florida 33811-1240 863-619-8133 Toll Free: (888) 618-8133 www.aeromech-inc.com

Wing Waxers
Barry & Sylvia Ford Lakeland Linder Regional Airport  3434 Airfield Drive West Ste. #4 Lakeland, Florida 33811-1240 www.wingwaxers@excite.com

Leading Edge Aviation Services, Inc. Maintenance
813-623-6483

FBO  813-626-1515 Mark Moberg Vandenberg Airport 6582 Eureka Springs Rd

Tampa, Florida 33610 www.leadingedgeaviation.com

Reliable Aviation, Inc

6044 Vandenberg Hangar Lane

Tampa, FL 33610

813-626-4884
www.reliableaviation.com


BOARD MEMBERS
President  

Alan “Bud” Yerly  

813-244-8354 (C) BudYearly@msn.com
Vice President
Steve Reisser

813- 482-1308 stevereisser@yahoo.com
Secretary  

Gordon Knapp 
813-251-5282 (H)
gordo.gram@verizon.net
Treasurer 
Tom McLinskey  

813-988-4540 (H) MacPitts@aol.com
Young Eagles Coordinator 

Tom McLinskey  

813-988-4540 (H) MacPitts@aol.com
Membership
Ginger Adelstone

813-264-7827 pilot.adelstone9@gmail.com
Newsletter Editor 

Jeff Kaloostian 

813-770-9372 (C) jkaloostia@earthlink.net

EDITOR’S CORNER 

If anyone listens/participates in EAA Webinars and would like to volunteer to make notes and summarize for my use in this newsletter and for review at the meetings, please let me know at the meeting or email me?
THANKS!
jkaloostia@earthlink.net 
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DON’T BE AFRAID TO GO AROUND!

-----------------------------

Jeff Kaloostian, Editor
Website at http://robinsonhs.mysdhc.org/teacher/3731Kaloostian 
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My favorite airplane!

Comments or email address changes to

Jeff Kaloostian

813-770-9372 (C) jkaloostia@earthlink.net
